REGULAR MEETING YORKTOWN PARK BOARD

Field Operations Building

November 8th, 2017 DECENBER 13, 2017

Meeting was called to order by Vicki Craig @ 5:30 pm.

Roll call: Those present: Vicki Craig, Matt Reese and Peggy Flanagan.

Also present: Erin Hurley, Todd Blevins, Pete Olson, Bud Craig, Beth Neff, Barbara Crawford and Mary Ann Ross.

Motion was made by Peggy Flanagan and seconded by Matt Reese to accept the minutes as written. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

5901 West 11th Street (Manor View Addition), Muncie: The lot is vacant and would be a nice Pocket Park for the area. Barbara Crawford and Mary Ann Rees have suggested a Butterfly Garden. Presently there are five Butterfly Gardens in the area: Minnestresta Cultural Center, Motivate Our Minds, the homes of Barbara Crawford and Mary Ann Rees and Morrow's Meadow. If a Butterfly Garden is established who would care for it over the long term. The town of Yorktown will mow the lot but will not maintain the garden. The neighborhood home owners would need to have input and the Yorktown Park Board would need to approve the plan and the reason for the Butterfly Garden. Perhaps a basketball goal, bench(s), green space for the area children would better serve the area. No action was taken on this project tonight. NEW BUSINESS:

2018 Meeting Schedule: Peggy Flanagan made a motion to approve the schedule for 2018 and Matt Reese seconded. Motion carried.

2018 Fee Schedule: The money collected for fees to rent the pavilions in our park system goes to the Yorktown Park fund. Motion was made by Matt Reese to accept the fee schedule for 2018. Peggy Flanagan seconded. Motion carried.

2018 Park Reservations (for town events):

Easter Egg Hunt

Key Club @ Yorktown High School have in the past used it in April or May

Movies in the (Morrow's Meadow) Park (on a few Friday nights during the summer)

July 4th Festival, which includes fireworks and perhaps a carnival

Veteran's Car Show 7/29/2018

Cross Country on 8/18/2018 and also on 9/15/2018

River Clean-up 9/15/2018

Yorktown's Homecoming 9/22/2018

Grand Prix on 9/28/2018

Community Rummage Sale

Fire Department Car Show

Trunk or Treat

Yorktown Library Summer Reading Program (usually on Wednesdays)

Other Items: Vicki Craig requested money from the Park Board budget to purchase Christmas decorations for Morrow's Meadow. Matt Reese made a motion to allow \$2,500.00 from the budget to be used to purchase Christmas decorations. Peggy Flanagan seconded. Motion carried. That committee also receives money from grants, individual contributions and donations.

Our next scheduled Park Board Meeting will be Wednesday, January 10, 2018 @ 5:30 pm in the Field Operations Building.

Motion for adjournment was made by Matt Reese @ 6:40 pm and was seconded by Peggy Flanagan. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted, Peggy Flanagan